
Dear Praying Church Family, 

 Happy Independence Day. Thank you so much 
for all the prayers. We have arrived safely with all our 
luggage in the good old USA. After about 29 hours of 
traveling, we landed in DFW on June 11 @ about 
9:30pm and were welcomed by our pastor, Amanda’s 
dad, & others from our home church. God kept us safe 
and we are thankful. Our home church has been shower-
ing us with love and encouragement; consequently many 
tears of comfort and joy have been shed.  

 Now having been back 3 weeks we are adjusting well, 
though our immune systems are getting tested and there seems to 
be a stubborn cough that will not leave us alone. Please pray for our 
adjusting. Also, our church in Saipan needs a van to use for picking 
up people so we are praying that the Lord will provide a Ford 
Transit for us to use on furlough and then take back with us to Sai-
pan when we are done with furlough. We are currently at $6,050 of 
the funds needed to purchase one. We have found one in Tennessee 
selling for $34,000 which is less than the expected $40,000. We are 
praying that we can get the funds by the end of July so we can start 
traveling to report to churches in August. Please pray and if the 
Lord leads you to give, every little bit counts. We have no doubt 
that God will provide and we look forward to seeing how He does. 

 Since being back, both my wife & I have been able to witness to several 
people and one lady even came to church with Amanda last week. We are truly 
blessed to be able to share the Gospel wherever we go. It is the best news a lost 
person can have explained to them and there are still people searching. May God 
richly bless you as you share the Light where God has you. 

Gratefully Serving ~ Joshua & Amanda & Kids 

1) Our Health & 
Wisdom. 

2) Dorothy McClure 
- pray for recov-
ery from stroke, 
getting stronger. 

3) Furlough - ap-
pointments & safe 
traveling. 

4) Video Update & 
Prayer Cards - 
Digital work in 
progress. 

5) Pray for Terry & 
Gloria’s health as 
they watch the 
work while we’re 
on furlough. 

6) Passenger Van - a 
Ford Transit 150 
or 250 (Estimated 
price used 
$34,000) 

7) Answer in pro-
gress - currently 
have $6,050 for 
our van. 
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